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QUESTION: What does it mean to have “the anointing of 
the Holy Spirit?”

ANSWER: Several years ago I was sitting with a group of 
Christian men. The conversation centered around a well-known 
preacher whose church had experienced “explosion growth.” 
One of the men in our group said, “It is obvious that man has 
received God’s anointing.” 

I did not respond. But in my head, I was wondering, “did God 
give me the anointing? Did God give that specific preacher a 
bigger dose of anointing than he gave me? How do I know if I 
have received the anointing?”

I was frustrated for more than one reason. Number one, that I 
didn’t know if God gives a special anointing to some Christians 
that He doesn’t give to others. Number two, that I was not well-
versed enough in what the Bible says about this.

The short answer to this is: Every Christian has the anointing of 
the Holy Spirit. God has not anointed some, but not others. He 
hasn’t given some a bigger anointing than He has others. Let’s 
look at that Scriptures. 

1 John 2:20 NASB  But you have an anointing from the Holy 
One, and you all know.

The Apostle John was telling his Christian audience, you all 
have the “anointing from the Holy One.”

2 Corinthians 1:21,22 NASB  Now He who establishes us with 
you in Christ and anointed us is God, who also sealed us and 
gave us the Spirit in our hearts as a pledge. 

Both John and Paul give all indications that “the anointing” is 

given to all Christians. Paul was writing to the Christians in 
Corinth in that latter verse, and assumes all the Christians have 
the anointing. It wasn’t even in question. 

One might ask, “what does the anointing mean?” 

Now that we have established that all Christians receive the 
anointing of the Holy Spirit, what implications does that have on 
our lives?

Let’s do some background work first. The word “Christ” is not 
Jesus’ last name. It is a title. It comes from the Greek word 
“Christos”, meaning “anointed One” or “chosen one.” It is the 
Greek equivalent of the word “Messiah.” So, Jesus Christ 
means, “Jesus the Messiah” or “Jesus the Anointed One.” 

The word “anointing” is not a commonly used word in our 
modern vocabulary. But the word “commissioned” means the 
same thing. Someone has been specially “anointed” or 
“commissioned” to do something. This is exactly what happened 
to Jesus. 

Luke 4:18,19 “The Spirit of the Lord is on me,because he has 
anointed me to proclaim good news to the poor. He has sent me 
to proclaim freedom for the prisoners and recovery of sight for 
the blind, to set the oppressed free, to proclaim the year of the 
Lord’s favor.”

Once a person receives the Holy Spirit, which is at the point of 
baptism (Acts 2:38), they have the commission to further God’s 
Kingdom, to reach the lost, to spread the Good News. 

The question for each Christian is not “do I have the anointing?” 
The question is, “Am I living out my anointing?”
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